
Fact Sheet on the Administration's Position on FCRA
All consumers of financial services have two basic, closely related interests that are at the foundation of the Fair Credit Reporting Act and that should guide any review of the Act’s provisions:


►
Security and accuracy of their personal financial information


►
Access to credit and other financial services

The Administration proposes a package of changes to the FCRA that appropriately balance these two interests for the benefit of consumers:

●
Enlisting consumers in improving the accuracy of credit reports by expanding access to free annual credit reports, so that every consumer has free access each year to his or her credit report.

●
Directing the FTC and bank regulators to make opt-out notices for pre-screened credit offers simpler and easier to execute.

●
Providing consumers with information as to how their individual credit scores were derived and how they can act to improve them.

●
Granting the FTC specific authority to require notices to consumers when their credit scores caused them to be offered less favorable rates than for which they applied.

●
Requiring credit bureaus to reinvestigate consumer disputes forwarded by intermediaries who consolidate credit reports.

In particular, changes to the law should target the primary concern of financial consumers—identity theft.  Reforms should work together to help prevent identity theft, apprehend the thieves, and facilitate the restoration of the reputations of victims.  For this effort the Administration proposes the following: 

●
Placing into law a national security alert system, to employ FCRA information sharing procedures to fight identity theft.

●
On the basis of a police report or similar document, blocking fraudulent account information on credit reports immediately.

●
Establishing in the law the “one-call-for-all” policy whereby an identity theft call to one bureau would be immediately shared with others.

●
As a foundation for these measures, as well as to preserve credit market benefits of the national information system, removing the sunsets from the FCRA uniform national standards scheduled to expire at the end of the year.

Outside of the FCRA, changes should be made to banking statutes and the Fair Debt Collection Practices Act that would further the fight against identity theft.  The Administration proposes the following:

●
Directing the bank regulators to identify and maintain a list of “red flag” indicators of identity theft and provide the list to financial institutions.

●
Directing bank regulators to examine banks for use of “red flag” indicators, with authority to assess fines where losses occur due to failure of banks to follow designated procedures.

●
Truncating credit and debit card account numbers, and eliminating expiration dates, on receipts.

●
Authorizing debt collectors and creditors to share with identity theft victims the information upon which they are basing their collections.

●
Discouraging reintroduction of fraudulent information relating to identity theft.  Debt collectors who learn that an account is fraudulent would be required to notify the creditor.  Creditors thereby would be required to stop the reintroduction of fraudulent information on to credit reports.

●
Prohibiting creditors, once they learn that a debt was caused by identity theft, from selling or transferring the debt for collection.

